
FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION MISSION STATEMENT  
 

The Florida Department of Transportation’s mission is to provide a safe statewide transportation system that promotes the efficient 
movement of people and goods, supports the state’s economic competitiveness, prioritizes Florida’s environment and natural 

resources, and preserves the quality of life and connectedness of the state’s communities. 

WEBSITE AND SOCIAL MEDIA 
 

Instagram/X: @MyFDOT_SEFL 
 
 

Facebook: @MyFDOTSEFL 
 
 

Project Website: www.d4fdot.com 

FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION  

TRAFFIC DETOURS FOR ROADWAY RECONSTRUCTION 
State Road (SR) 60/Indian River Boulevard Safety Improvements Project 
from North of Canal Bridge to North of SR 60/Merrill P. Barber Bridge and from  
the Intersection at SR 60/Indian River Boulevard to West of the SR 60/Merrill P.  
Barber Bridge 
In the City of Vero Beach 
Indian River County, Florida 
Financial Project ID: 449323-1-52-01 

CONTACT INFORMATION 
 

Aaron Watt, P.E. — FDOT Project Manager 
aaron.watt@dot.state.fl.us or (772) 429-4938 
 

Donald Larson — FDOT Project Administrator  
donald.larson@dot.state.fl.us or (772) 828-1789 
 

Samantha Kayser — Community Outreach Specialist 
skayser@corradino.com or (772) 579-5479 

Construction Cost: $3,689,059                   Construction Start: January 6, 2025                   Estimated Completion: Fall 2025 

NORTHBOUND SR 60/INDIAN RIVER BOULEVARD CLOSED FOR OVERNIGHT ROADWAY WORK ON AUGUST 17, 2025 

Northbound SR 60/Indian River Boulevard, just north of Royal Palm Pointe, will be closed at night, Sunday, August 17, 2025, 
from 8:30 p.m. to 6:30 a.m., for roadway reconstruction. Signage will be in place to assist motorists. If weather or unforeseen 
circumstances occur, northbound SR 60/Indian River Boulevard will reopen by Monday, August 18, 2025.  

• Northbound SR 60/Indian River Boulevard motorists will be detoured via westbound SR 60/20th Street, SR 60/20th Place, 
northbound SR 5/US 1 and eastbound 37th Street to Indian River Boulevard. 

• Northbound SR 5/US 1 motorists from Royal Palm Pointe must follow the detour via southbound SR 60/Indian River 
Boulevard, SR 60/20th Street, westbound SR 60/20th Place, northbound SR 5/US 1 and eastbound 37th Street to Indian  
River Boulevard. 

• Access to businesses and residences will be maintained.  

• For more information, including project updates and progress photos, please visit https://tinyurl.com/ykhpp9rj 
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